September 2, 2020

A Caucus meeting of the Council of the Borough of Trainer was held over the phone through a call-in service with Vice President Jean Beck calling the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. Eastern Standard Time. The meeting was telephonic due to COVID19.

This advertised meeting of Borough Council is being held remotely in compliance with Governor Wolf's Stay at Home Order. Council members are attending the meeting by call-in conference call. Notice was provided to residents of the Borough of the way they are able to attend and participate in this call-in meeting by postings on the Borough website and on the door of Borough Hall.

## **PRESENT**

President Greg Miley, Vice President Jean Beck, Councilpersons John Mathews, Jim Cassidy, Jenn Frazier, Tim Horgan

Manager Joe Possenti, Solicitor Mike Sheridan, Engineer Eileen Nelson

## **ABSENT**

Mayor Fran Zalewski, Awilda Burgos

A discussion took place in regards to the County placing drop-off voting ballot boxes at the municipalities in place of mailing through the postal service or voting in person for the November general election.

A motion was made by Councilperson Cassidy to deny the request for placement of the ballot boxes to be placed at Borough hall and seconded by Councilperson Mathews. No opposition. Motion carried.

A discussion took place in regards to the Ridge undermined road. The expose pipe is a water line to feed the hydrants. It is unknown if the line is active. Repair estimates are being written.

Vice President Beck made a motion to adjourn at 7:27pm, Councilperson Horgan seconded the motion. No opposition. Motion carried.

Respectfully submitted,

Victoria Orlando Borough Secretary